



31st March 2023

Dear Parents and Carers

A Note from the ELT

As we reach the end of the Spring term, HJS having had their Ofsted inspection, we are reflecting on what a great year we have had so far. We are very lucky to be part of such an amazing partnership with such dedicated staff and children who are well behaved and so keen to learn. I would go as far as to say HISN are looking forward to our long awaited Ofsted inspection where we can demonstrate this to the team.

Thank you to HISNA and all the HISNA volunteers who continue to provide such wonderful opportunities for our children. Year 1 children enjoyed their disco on Wednesday evening and every child enjoyed participating in the Easter Bunny Bounce on Thursday and designing their own Easter Hat. Mike Brownlow, one of our visiting authors, was funded by HISNA and the children were inspired by his session. This is just naming a few wonderful opportunities offered to all of our children.

Thank you to the volunteers who helped run the book fair last week. We raised £713.41 towards books for our school.

As we enter the Easter break I would like to remind everyone that safeguarding children is everybody's responsibility. If you are concerned about a child's safety and wellbeing please call SPA (Single Point of Access).

020 8547 5007 (office hours) 020 8744 2442 (out of hours)

We hope you have an enjoyable and restful Easter break and look forward to welcoming you back on Tuesday 18th April for a busy summer term of learning and enrichment activities.

Yours sincerely

Helen Lockey

Claire Cook

